
 
Free Library of Springfield Township 
Advisory Board Meeting 
Zoom Meeting @ 7:00PM. November 17, 2020 
 
 
Call to Order:   7:02 
Attendees: Marycatherine McGarvey, Renee Brooks, Brandon Ford, Jeff Harbison, Terri Heebner, Adam 
Hess, Katie Klemm, Jen Kolodner, Marianne Sunderland,  Arthur Walters,  
 
Reviewed Meeting Minutes from prior meeting.   Approved September Minutes. 
 
Library Director’s Report: Marycatherine sent us on-line copies of the October Library Report, including 
the October Statistics.   She reported that the library is almost fully staffed.  She shared information 
about the Shade Tree Commission’s Arbor Day poster contest.  The beautiful posters that we received 
are now hanging in the library’s hallway. 
 
New Business:  The Board Resolution of Waiver of Standards for 2019 – 2020 due to COVID was signed 
by Library Advisory Board President, Kate Klemm and Secretary, Marianne Sunderland and was sent to 
Harrisburg November 2020.   Other New Business , during the January 26, 2021 Library Advisory Zoom  
Meeting, an election will be held to vote for a Vice-President for the Library Board. 
 
Old Business:   None 
 
Friends of the Library Report:  Jen Kolodner reported that the Annual Giving Letter has been sent to the 
printer and soon donations will be solicited. To date, the donations in 2020 are keeping up at the same 
pace as last year.  Fox Lane Home Homebuilders at Squire’s Ridge are planning a holiday fundraiser for 
the Library Friends. Jen will receive sent more of the details regarding this fundraiser and how people 
can participate in it through FaceBook soon.   On Tuesday Dec. 8, there will be a Friends Zoom Business 
Meeting.  All are welcome to attend. A Friends fundraiser Book Sale for 2021 will be discussed.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:27 
 
Next Meeting’s Date and Time:  January 26, 2021 at 7:00.  
 


